

November 28, 2014

Colin Jensen Chairperson, Administrative Board The Regina Civic Employees' Superannuation and Benefit Plan c/o Pensions & Disability Administration City of Regina B101 – 2055 Albert Street REGINA, SK S4P 3G8

Dear Mr. Jensen:

Re: The Regina Civic Employees' Superannuation & Benefit Plan Registration Number 0268425

The purpose of this letter is to advise stakeholders of The Regina Civic Employees' Superannuation and Benefit Plan (the "Plan") that I have received a request to extend the deadline for filing submissions regarding the cancellation of the plan's registration from November 30, 2014 to December 5, 2014. This request was made by the City of Regina on behalf of the employers and the Regina Civic Pension and Benefits Committee on behalf of member employees. The City of Regina and the Regina Civic Pension and Benefits Committee have indicated that they will be submitting a joint submission reflecting proposed changes to the plan, and that the extension is required in order to fully develop, articulate and document the details of the joint submission.

In my letter dated July 17, 2014, I indicated that I was particularly interested in hearing from stakeholders about action being taken by contributing employers and/or plan members which will result in the Plan coming into compliance with The Pension Benefits Act, 1992 (the "Act") and ensuring that in the future the Plan continues to comply with the Act.

In determining whether to grant an extension of the filing deadline for submissions, I have considered the reason for the request and whether there is any prejudice to any of the parties in allowing the extension. In the circumstances, given the reasons for the C TO SE ORGENIA TO THE REAL PROPERTY OF THE PARTY OF THE

.../2

request, that the length of the extension requested is brief and that there is no prejudice to any of the parties in granting the extension, I am satisfied that it is appropriate to grant the request for extension. Accordingly, the deadline for filing submissions is extended to December 5, 2014.

All submissions will be posted on FCAA's website (www.fcaa.gov.sk.ca).

Yours sincerely,

Shirt .

Leah Fichter

Deputy Superintendent of Pensions

Copies to:

Byron Werry, City Solicitor, City of Regina

Colyn Lowenberger, Director, Pensions & Disability Administration, City of Regina

Glen Davies, City Manager, City of Regina

Jeff Barber, Library Director & CEO, Regina Public Library

Julie MacRae, Director of Education, Regina Public Schools Division Office

Keith Dewar, President and Chief Executive Officer, Regina Qu'Appelle Health Region

Kirby Benning, Chair, Regina Civic Pension and Benefits Committee

Ryan Johnson, General Manager, Buffalo Pound Water Administration Board

Bill Craik, Executive Director, Health Sciences Association of Saskatchewan (Regina)

Brian Hoppenreys, President, UNIFOR Local No. 595

Debbie Mihial, President, CUPE Local No. 1594

Don Baker, President, Amalgamated Transit Union Local No. 588

Gerry Huget, President, Regina Professional Firefighters Association Local No. 181

Jackie Christianson, President, CUPE Local No. 3766

Mark Enright, President, CUPE Local No. 7

Pat Gwilliam, Co-Chair, SGEU Local 4292

Cathy Johnson, Vice-President, CUPE Local 4643

Pete Prosofsky, President, CUPE Local No. 650

Scott McDonald, President, CUPE Local No. 3967

Tim Anderson, President, CUPE Local No. 21

Tracy Zambory, President SUN, Saskatchewan Union of Nurses Local No. 106

Tracy Zambory, President SUN, Saskatchewan Union of Nurses Local No. 276

.../3

Chair, Out-of-Scope Employees Association, Regina Board of Education
President, CCM, City of Regina
President, COR-OOS/OCE, City of Regina
President, Library Out-of-Scope Employees Association, Regina Public Library
President, Out-of-Scope Employees Association, Regina Qu'Appelle Health Region
President, Out-of-Scope Employees Association, Buffalo Pound Water Administration
Board